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News story

Home Secretary makes a further non-executive appointment to the Board of the
Independent Office for Police Conduct.

Following on from February’s announcement on the appointment of 5 new
Independent Directors, Julia Mulligan has now also joined the Board as the
Senior Independent Director (the lead non-executive role).

Having served for nearly nine years as a Police and Crime Commissioner, Julia
is an experienced, senior leader in the policing sector. Following her
decision to stand down in May 2021, she now holds a number of senior roles
including Non-Executive Director for the Gangmasters and Labour Abuse
Authority, which works to protect vulnerable and exploited workers. Julia is
also a member of Dame Sara Thornton’s Advisory Panel, which provides support
to the Independent Anti-Slavery Commissioner.

With a long-standing interest in supporting victims, Julia is Chair of IDAS,
one of the largest specialist domestic abuse charities in the North of
England. In September 2020, she joined the Parole Board as an Independent
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Member, and in March 2021 was appointed by the Home Secretary as the
Independent Chair of the Police Advisory Board for England and Wales.

About the announcement

The announcement follows a stringent recruitment process, which followed the
Office of the Commissioner for Public Appointments (OCPA) Code of Practice.

Successful individuals were then appointed by the Home Secretary.

Julia takes up post today (7 May 2021), taking over from Geoffrey Podger who
has acted as the Senior Independent Director since IOPC’s inception in
January 2018.

Published 7 May 2021

Transparency data: Defra: senior
officials’ business expenses and
hospitality, October to December 2020.

Data on senior officials’ business expenses and hospitality, and the
permanent secretary’s meetings with external organisations.

Guidance: COVID-19 vaccination and
blood clotting

Information on the benefits and risks of the COVID-19 vaccination.

Progress on climate action but with
more to do on the road to COP26

And so, Ministers and friends, we have reached the end of this year’s
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Petersberg Climate Dialogue.

And I want to thank everyone for their very active participation over the
last two years. And we’ve had some frank discussions, which I think have been
so important.

Of course we haven’t fixed some of these outstanding issues but we have made
progress.

We’ve had a rich exchange of views in terms of what we need to do ahead of
COP26.

And I think we have actually Improved our collective understanding of what is
important to individual parties as well.

Like Patricia, I do leave this meeting, this dialogue, feeling convinced that
there is a political will to compromise and that, ultimately, there is a
desire to reach a balanced negotiated outcome in Glasgow.

We know that this outcome has to match the scale and urgency of the climate
crisis. And, again, it has to unlock the enormous opportunities that are
presented by the move to a net zero, resilient future. Green growth, jobs,
but at the same time cleaning up our environment.

We have to maintain the momentum.

So, I have said I intend to convene ministers in-person in July, to shape the
Glasgow outcome, and to make further progress on some of these key issues
that require a political resolution. The point of that gathering is to focus
on tangible solutions.

And of course, this will follow on from the virtual meeting of the G7 Climate
and Environmental Ministers which is going to be held as part of our G7
Presidency.

As well as the G7 Leaders’ Summit in June, where I hope our shared commitment
to tackling the twin challenges of climate change and biodiversity loss and
building back greener across the world will build even more momentum for
ambition on the road to Glasgow.

I think there was a clear consensus yesterday that we need to make more
engagement, have a sustained process on Article 6 – and that’s going to be
required over the next 6 months.

I am happy to announce that I have requested, and they have agreed, for
Minister Koizumi of Japan, and Minister Fu of Singapore, to lead a series of
informal discussions on Article 6 with interested parties. And then to report
back to me ahead of the July physical meeting of ministers.

But there are a range of matters that we’ve heard about over the past two
days on loss & damage, finance, common time frames, transparency – they all
require political attention as well.



And I think the good thing is that there is a willingness amongst all of us
to discuss these further, and we should do that once our negotiators have
made progress on developing solutions.

So, I will be taking an equivalent approach to that which we are taking on
Article 6, once the July meeting has concluded.

So let’s get our negotiators working on that, particularly at the Subsidiary
Bodies meeting in June.

And I’d really urge all of you to instruct your negotiators to engage
actively and constructively at the June meeting to make as much progress as
possible. You as ministers have to please give them the mandate to be
flexible in their pursuit of their solutions. It’s only through compromise
that we are going to make progress and some of these issues have been
outstanding for several years.

We have to arrive in Glasgow having done our homework. We cannot arrive at
Glasgow not having completed that if we want to actually reach an agreement.

I do sense there is a will there. We know that the cause is urgent and really
importantly, we have to understand that the public in our countries, society
in all our countries, is absolutely hungry for us collectively to reach
solutions here.

In conclusion, I would ask us to maintain momentum, empower our negotiators,
so we can reach an outcome in Glasgow that delivers for people and planet.

Thank you again for the last two days. We will continue to discuss and talk
in the next 6 months, which are going to be critical.


